
Appreciation letter from Dr. Lan Hu, CCANB President 

June 16, 2024, CCANB School Year-End Performances & World In Harmony Youth Art Fest Award Ceremony 

 

Dear students, parents, and volunteers, 

 

I am writing this letter to express my sincere gratitude. Thank you all for your hard work and collaborative 
efforts, which led to the successful completion of the 2023-2024 Chinese School end-of-school-year 
performances and the "World in Harmony Youth Art Festival" award ceremony. As the President of the 
Chinese Cultural Association of New Brunswick (CCANB), I am honored to witness this event filled with 
cooperation, enthusiasm, and community spirit. 

 

First and foremost, I extend heartfelt thanks to Dr. Larry Shyu. Your insightful keynote speech added 
immense value to our year-end gathering and awards ceremony. Your understanding of both Chinese and 
Western cultures, as well as your commitment to anti-racism, has consistently provided important 
inspiration to our community. 

 

I appreciate our outstanding students and parents—thank you for your participation and support. Your 
passion and dedication infused the event with vitality and showcased the talent within our community. 

 

A special shout-out to all the volunteers. Your hard work and selfless contributions are the cornerstone of 
our success. Without your invaluable support, this event would not have been possible. 

 

Lastly, our deepest gratitude goes to St. Thomas University for providing the venue for our Chinese school. 
Your generous support and collaboration have played a crucial role in promoting cultural exchange and 
education. 

 

Once again, thank you all for your dedication and support. Let's celebrate our community's achievements 
together and cherish the memorable year-end gathering and impactful awards ceremony. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Lan Hu, President 

Chinese Cultural Association of New Brunswick  

 

--- 

 



 

亲爱的学生们、家长们、志愿者们， 

我写信是为了表达我衷心的感谢。感谢大家的辛勤劳动，努力合作，使 2023-2024 年中文学校期末聚会

及“和谐世界青年艺术节” 颁奖典礼取得圆满成功。作为新不伦瑞克省中华文化协会的会长，我非常荣幸

能够见证这一充满合作、热情和社区精神的活动。 

首先，我要向徐乃力博士致以诚挚的感谢。您的精彩演讲为我们的期末聚会和颁奖典礼增添了巨大的价

值。您对中西文化的理解和反种族主义的奉献一直以来都给我们社区提供了重要的启示。 

感谢我们优秀的学生和家长，感谢你们的参与和支持。你们的热情和投入为活动增添了活力，展示了我

们社区内的才华。 

特别感谢所有的志愿者。你们的辛勤工作和无私奉献是我们成功的基石。没有你们宝贵的支持，这个活

动是不可能实现的。 

最后，我们向圣托马斯大学表示最深的感谢，感谢你们为我们的中文学校提供场地。你们的慷慨支持和

合作在促进文化交流和教育方面发挥了重要作用。 

再次感谢大家的奉献和支持。我们一起庆祝我们社区的成就，共同度过了令人难忘的期末聚会及具有影

响力的颁奖典礼。 

 

诚挚的感谢， 

 

胡兰博士 

会长 

 

 

 



  

 
 

  

  

  



  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 


